

Children & Youth 2019 - 2021

September 2020

As we begin anew, step back to assess the year behind us (that's a little scary) and make your goals and plans for the year ahead. As you make those plans, please put our special children on your list as our Eight and Forty Partners put our Hearts in Service for our Special Children.

Stay in touch with your partners and encourage them to not only work on our Children & Youth program but all programs. No one could have every predicted we would be where we are now with our organization. We will get through this and not just survive but thrive. Use technology where you can; free telephone conference services are great way to get a group together and maybe get those partners who are not able to come to meetings active. Think outside the box, stay in touch with your partners! A telephone conference tea party sounds kinda cool, use your great imaginations.

National Chapeau Diane's project still needs your support! Encourage your partners to donate and raise funds for an End-Tidal CO2 Monitor at National Jewish Health. Our goal is \$10,000. This monitor is especially for premature babies. About 1 in 10 babies born in the United States enter the world prematurely and the tiniest patient must be cared for in the neonatal intensive care unit. Unfortunately, the challenges do not end when these infants leave the NICU because their lungs and digestive system remain fragile and require further development. They are susceptible to life-threatening respiratory infections; parents frequently take home a collection of monitors, medications, oxygen tanks and other equipment to help their children grow and remain healthy. The End-Tidal CO2 Monitor measures carbon dioxide levels in the bloodstream.

Our website is always an excellent source of information for our Children & Youth program. Our Children & Youth committee is always available to answer questions and help you with our wonderful program.

Always count your blessings and be thankful for the privilege we have helping our special children with respiratory diseases. With our Hearts in Service for our Special Children, we WILL make this year a huge success!

Patricia L. Murray, 2019-2021 Children & Youth Chairman

Patricia Murray
P. O. Box 1085, Alexander, AR 72002
501-681-6905 patricia_murray@att.net

Jerri Akins, Central Division 5864 Stateline Road, South Wayne WI 53587 315-396-0516 akinsjerri@gmail.com

Dee Schultz, Southern Division 168 Knollwood Circle, Louisville, KY 40229 502-957-4811 <u>deeschultz@gmail.com</u> Karen Peel, Vice Chairman 2216 25th Street SW, Akron, OH 44314 330-962-0738 Karen.Peel@sk2holdings.com

Patricia Gilbert, Eastern Division 103 Maple Terrace, Syracuse, NY 13210 315-395-6270 babyann1650@gmail.com

Virginia Nelsen, Western Division 427 North Main Street, Valentine NE 69201 402-389-1751 <u>dvnelsen@hotmail.com</u>